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	Meeting:  
	Faculty Senate Meeting December 12, 2012, Wooten Hall 322.


	Present:
	Kim Baker, V. Barbara Bush, Cindy Batman, William Cherry, Jim Conover, Charles Conley, Barbara Cox, Shelley Cushman, Andrew Enterline, Jess Eschbach, Robert Figueroa, Ian Finseth, Nadine Kalin, Jeff Goodwin, Francisco Guzman, Pamela Harrell, John Ishiyama, Leon Kappelman, Thomas La Point, Donna Ledgerwood, Shawne Miksa, Audhesh Pashwan, Dan Peak, Jim Quinn, Patricia Reese, Ryan Richardson, Dorian Roehrs, Jyoti Shah, Jae Jae Spoon, Srinivasan Srivilliputhur, Karthigeyan Subramaniam, Carmen Terry, Mannish Vaidya, Guido Verbeck, Mark Vosvick, John Windsor, Dale Yeatts


	Absent:


	Jeff Allen, Donna Emmanual, Yung Fei Du, Carolyn Kern, Jennifer Lane, Seifollah Nasrazadani, Fang-Ling Lu, David Molina, Thomas Parsons (for Kaminski), Farhad Shahrokhi, Kelly Taylor

 

	Guests:
	Daniel G. Alemneh, Libraries

Lynn Bissett, Catalogue and Curriculum Support

Warren Burggren, Academic Affairs

Christy Crutsinger, VP for Faculty Success

Jessica DeLeon, URCM

Kristan Foust Ewin, Graduate Student Council

Kristan Foust, President UNT Graduate Council 

Maristella Fuestle, Music Library

Yolanda Flores Niemann, Senior Vice Provost

David Holdemah, English Department

Courtney E. Jacobs, Libraries

Anna Pachenina, Graduate Student Council

Anna Pechenina VP of Administration and Finance

Mandy Rausch, Catalogue and Curriculum Support

Richard Ruderman, PSCI

Sara Shiveley, VP of Programming and Outreach
Sara Carson Shiveley, Graduate Student Council

Margaret Vestal, Provost Office



	I.
	Welcome 

and Introduction:
	The meeting was brought to order at 2:00 PM. New senators Jess Eschbach, Dorian Roehrs and Jae Jae Spoon were welcomed.


	II.
	Approval of Minutes (11/14/12)
	Senator Vaidya made a motion to accept the minutes and Senator Peak seconded the motion. The November 14, 2012 minutes were approved. 


	III.
	Faculty Senate Discussion
	The topic of discussion for the December meeting was changes to Toulouse Graduate School Fellowships. A summary of the discussion follows:
The question of timing and process was discussed as this announcement had the appearance of being discussed after the decision had already been made. Senators asked, “Where are we in terms of the decision making process? Are we at the front of the conversation or has this decision already been made.”
One senator inquired about possible legal consequences of abandoned commitments made to existing students that might not be covered under the new change. A suggestion was made that we make sure old commitments are honoured before providing funding for new graduate students is provided. 

A recurring theme in response to a particular requirement of the new fellowship awards (prior research experience) was the possibility that this particular criteria could result in whole colleges becoming ineligible for the fellowships. 
A faculty member from the academic discipline of English voiced strong concerns based on an email received by MDF students. According to the faculty member, all MDF students received an email indicating that they were not eligible for a TDF even though they had been promised they would be eligible for additional funding. 

Another senator indicated that only administrators will make the award decisions. Dean Wardell, Victor Prybutok and Joseph Oppong comprise the selection committee. Furthermore, each department will be limited to two nominations, which will be rolling nominations and the criteria for the top 10% of all national candidates for admission to the academic field has not been determined. That is, what constitutes the top 10% of all national candidates has yet to be defined.
Senators from the College of Business voiced concerns that they recruit candidates with professional experience and are not interested in students who move seamlessly from an undergraduate degree to a master’s degree, then to a doctoral program. Additionally, Dean Wardell was reported to have said to faculty of the College of Business that this change to the fellowships was already in place. One senator asked, “Does this mean that faculty are not part of the graduate school?”

Visual Arts and Design faculty wanted to know why there are not more awards. According to their senators, the impact on the College of Visual Arts and Design has been small. 

A suggestion was made to generate a list of equal criteria. This list might be used in the selection process and would go across disciplines.
Senators from the Mathematics Department reported that the ability to provide more money to students earlier in their career would be more helpful. Additionally, for the math department, two years of research experience has not been a good predictor for student academic success.

Kristan Foust, President of the Graduate Student Council shared comments from her constituents such as a need for clarity and a need for more information. For example, it is unclear what will count in terms of mentored internships.

Another senator suggested that their program would be non-competitive without tuition scholarships and this may result in closure of their programs.

A senator from the College of Engineering shared that it would be helpful to understand how the process by which the changes to the awards were instituted came about. Also, the senator inquired about the lack of faculty involvement in the process, which was another recurring theme in this discussion. Similarly, a UNT chair indicated that chairs were not consulted and were told that changes to the program would not be discussed when the chairs offered suggestions.
Graduate Council President, Kristan Foust provided a summary of a meeting between Dean Wardell and graduate students. She said, “We were told of the changes” and that the “Graduate Council was surprised.” Since the role of the Graduate Council is to guide the graduate school, as we move forward, how will decisions be made by the graduate school?

In summary, we have little understanding about why this decision was made. The importance was to make multi-year offers, but we already have the possibility of multi-year offers. There seems to be a disconnect between what is stated in terms of the announcement and why we are doing this. Departments are already placing their best candidates forward so why use these criteria.

A motion was made by Senator Srivilliputhur that we request Dean Wardell to postpone this decision until he is able to meet and discuss issues with the faculty senate and other constituents (e.g., students, graduate council) and that this would take effect during the next admission cycle. The motion was seconded by Senator Ishyama. The motion passed unanimously.



	IV.
	Provost

VPAA

	The Provost suggested, “We need to use more trial balloons and less lead balloons” in an effort to generate a spirit of co-ownership. He also indicated his support for Dean Wardell. Provost Burggren indicated that he and Dean Wardell had a series of preliminary discussions before this decision was made. 
The Provost also announced that the TDF program will be phased out over a four-year period. According to the Provost, this was a recent decision made by Dean Wardell.
He suggested that what Dean Wardell was trying to do was make the process more lucrative on the front end in an effort to attract better students. The rate of decline in graduate students suggests we must shore up and improve our graduate students or there will not be any graduate students. 

A question about the method of communication with faculty was posed to the senators. Does communication with the President and Provost during faculty senate executive committee meetings constitute communication to the faculty? The Provost indicated interest in how to define the rules of engagement with regard to communications which occur between the faculty and administration. A senator suggested that if faculty are being informed of decisions, then that is not the same as communication with the faculty. A second senator suggested that the graduate council could have been consulted with regard to the Toulouse Graduate School Fellowships and that someone must be accountable for these conversations.

The Provost apologized for the Christmas video that was recently emailed to faculty. 

A senator asked about the process of selection the VP of Research. He asked, “Does the process for selecting the VP of Research include individuals who are not necessarily academics?” The Provost indicated he would share this idea with President Rawlins. 



	V.
	Changes to Faculty Senate Procedures Manual

	Senator Kappelman moved to accept the proposed changes to the Faculty Senate Procedures Manual and Senator Cox seconded the motion. There was one abstention.

	VI.
	Jim Conover
Update Committee on Committees [vote]


	Jim Conover distributed a slate of nominees for various committees. Senator Windsor made a motion to accept the slate of nominees (except for the Distinguished Research Professor Selection and Review Committee). Senator Quinn seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

Nomination for Crutsinger’s Committees [vote]

Senator Cherry nominated Stephen Jackson from the Department of Mathematics and Nandika D’Souza of the Mechanical and Energy Engineering Department for the Distinguished Research Professor Selection and Review Committee. A vote was conducted and Katheryn Swigger (EC nominee) was elected to the position.



	VII.
	William Cherry, UCC

	Senator Cherry provided information about the communications component of the core curriculum. Due to the controversial nature of the communications component, the committee came to a consensus that there would be no changes made to this component.
Other routine curriculum business included a new capstone option from the Communication Studies Department. Any major will be able to sign up for this course which develops the public speaking skills of students in all disciplines.
Senator Cox made a motion to approve the minutes. Senator Cushman seconded the motion. There was one abstention. 



	VIII.
	Highlight of a Faculty Senator
	Audhesh Paswan was selected by the Faculty Senate EC to be highlighted. He is a full professor in the department of marketing and logistics. The presentation will be posted to the faculty senate website <facultysenate.unt.edu>.


	IX.
	Update on Changes on Pay Period
	The proposed changes to the pay period have been delayed until further notice.


	X.
	Presentation on SPARC Addendum,
Kris Helge
	A presentation was made about the merits of the SPARC Addendum. The SPARC Addendum retains copyright agreements made during the publication of faculty work. The SPARC Addendum is different from open access in that the author does not pay additional fees for open access privileges.



	XI.
	Old Business
	A brief discussion was held concerning the deletion of effectiveness bands from SETE. Senator Kappelman made a motion to remove the effectiveness bands from SETE and allow departmental PAC to create their own bands. The motion was seconded by Senator Cox. The motion passed. There were five abstentions.

Senator Conover was recognized for his work to fill committee vacancies. 



	XII
	Adjournment
	The meeting was adjourned at 4:02 PM.


